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August 2021

Board of Trustees: 
President:  Nick Stepanovich                                   Vice President:  Butch Skrbin 
Secretary/Treasurer:  Nick Stepanovich                   Trustee:  Tony Famiano 
Trustee:  Ron Dillon 
_________________________________________________________________ 

2021 Annual Meeting: 

The Board met in July and considered that since all operating plans for 2021 are already in progress and 
given that the logistics involved in holding a members meeting would result in the meeting being held in 
August, leaving only four months until the 2022 meeting, it decided to waive holding  a 2021 Annual 
Meeting.   

2021-2022 Trustee Election: 

Ballots received: 58; votes for Dillon, 43; Furz, 21; Skrbin, 37; Stepanovich, 45.  The results yielded no changes to 
the board makeup.  Trustee Rich Seminsky sold his property in July 2021 and was therefore automatically removed 

from the Board.  The remaining trustees had the option to appoint someone to fill out his term or operate with the four 
remaining trustees.  Since Seminky’s position would expire at the end of this year, the Board elected to operate with 

four directors until the 2022 election.  

Rules Violations: 

The Association has been receiving complaints about residents not cleaning up pet litter when walking their dogs.  
Please maintain respect for your neighbors’ property and the common grounds by cleaning up after your pets. Please 

note that the Association does not enforce city ordinances, If you observe violations, please report them to the city 
for enforcement. 

Also, please note that Association rules require storing trash containers outside of view  from the street. Complaints 

have been received and addressed; please notify the Association of any violations observed.  

Frequently  Asked Questions: 

The Association occasionally receives queries about the Association and its functions.  To address common 
questions, an FAQ section has been added to the website.  Residents are welcome to submit other areas of concern 
for inclusion on the site. 

Landscaping: 

The developments aging greenery requires continual repair and replacement.  Several entrance way projects, most 

notably at the Prospect Road entrance, have been addressed this season. The playground area has been trimmed 
and thinned.  Repairs to playground equipment have been made and swing set replacement is planned. 

Detention basin maintenance, particularly for the north basin, continues to be a problem requiring a long term solution. 
The initial phase of the project will take place this season when the ground dries enough to accommodate the work. 
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Ballots received: 58; votes for Dillon, 43; Furz, 21; Skrbin, 37; Stepanovich, 45.  The results yielded no changes to 
the board makeup.  Trustee Rich Seminsky sold his property in July 2021 and was therefore automatically removed 

from the Board.  The remaining trustees had the option to appoint someone to fill out his term or operate with the four 
remaining trustees.  Since Seminky’s position would expire at the end of this year, the Board elected to operate with 

four directors until the 2022 election.  

Rules Violations: 

The Association has been receiving complaints about residents not cleaning up pet litter when walking their dogs.  
Please maintain respect for your neighbors’ property and the common grounds by cleaning up after your pets. Please 

note that the Association does not enforce city ordinances, If you observe violations, please report them to the city 
for enforcement. 

Also, please note that Association rules require storing trash containers outside of view  from the street. Complaints 

have been received and addressed; please notify the Association of any violations observed.  

Frequently  Asked Questions: 

The Association occasionally receives queries about the Association and its functions.  To address common 
questions, an FAQ section has been added to the website.  Residents are welcome to submit other areas of concern 
for inclusion on the site. 

Landscaping: 

The developments aging greenery requires continual repair and replacement.  Several entrance way projects, most 

notably at the Prospect Road entrance, have been addressed this season. The playground area has been trimmed 
and thinned.  Repairs to playground equipment have been made and swing set replacement is planned. 

Detention basin maintenance, particularly for the north basin, continues to be a problem requiring a long term solution. 
The initial phase of the project will take place this season when the ground dries enough to accommodate the work. 
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